Minutes from the March 22, 2001, Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:  

In Attendance: Committee members - Mike Asoodeh, Donna Methvien, Cleve Bankston, Will Wayne, Dave Petit, Ademir Karsik and Jessica Ridgel.  Also in attendance were Archie Carriere, and Rosalyn Chauvin.  

· The February meeting minutes were reviewed.  A motion was made by Dave Petit and seconded by Ademir Karsik to approve the minutes.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion. 

· Web Cams – Dr. Asoodeh reported that he met with Campus Security about possibly using web cams.  He will meet with them further regarding some questions that were discussed during today’s meeting. Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will meet with Campus Security. 

· Wireless computers – Dr. Asoodeh reported that he learned in his meeting with Dr. Hall that there is not going to be a Spring Survey from which we could obtain information about the possibility of acquiring wireless computers.   

· Strategic Planning Committee update – Dr. Asoodeh provided Dr. O’Hara’s update on the Strategic Planning Committee.  They will be holding their meetings on April 17 and 19 from 12:30 until 2:00 on both days. 

· Leasing Computers – Mr. Ed Gautier will be asked to attend the next meeting to discuss leasing of computers. 

· Math Department’s $2,000 request – A motion was made by Cleve Bankston and seconded by Ademir Karsik to approve the Math Department’s $2,000 request.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.   Action  Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will notify Dr. Pedersen. 

· $2,000 Basic Studies Proposal  - Basic Studies submitted a request for funding $1,500 of a proposal to purchase nine pushbutton locks for three technology fee labs and six classrooms where destination station equipment purchased by Tech Fee is being housed.   The committee entered into considerable positive discussion regarding this request.  Ademir Karsik mentioned that it is just a matter of time until there are some computers missing from these locations due to the heavy traffic in that area.  Dave Petit made a motion to table the request until the next meeting. An attempt was made by Cleve Bankston to persuade Mr. Petit to reconsider his stand, but he indicated he wanted to wait.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will notify Dr. Allen.
· Upgrade of Two Computer Science and Math computer labs – Dr. Asoodeh recommended upgrading these three labs between the Spring and Summer semesters instead of waiting until August.  The New Classroom Laboratory Building will be ready at that time and new computers could be installed rather than moving the old ones in and replacing them later.  Cleve Bankston made a motion to approve this request and Ademir Karsik seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of this motion.  Action Item:  Donna Methvien will work with the lab coordinators for those labs in determining the computers that will be ordered.  Funds will be transferred into the labs budgets to cover these expenditures. 

· Additional space available in labs in new building – Because of additional space being available in the new locations for the Open Lab (28 to 44) and the Computer Literacy Labs (31 to 40) Dr. Asoodeh proposed that we order additional computers for these labs.  Cleve Bankston mentioned that this was the same issue as the SGA’s request for new computers in their Mini-Lab.  He indicated that this proposal should also be forwarded to the Strategic Planning Committee.  Donna Methvien requested that the SPC place this item on the front burner so that the additional computers, if approved, could be purchased at the same time as the other computers that are being purchased for these new locations.  Action Item:  The Strategic Planning Committee is requested to include the above issue in their planning. 

· Surplus computers - Dr. Asoodeh reported that approximately 124 computers will be available to be surplused after the upcoming upgrades are completed.  The Strategic Planning Committee’s recommendation regarding the General Use lab and additional space available in the Open Lab will determine the actual number of available computers out of the total 124. 

· Cleve Bankston mentioned several items as follows: 

· Music Lab date to be upgraded was confirmed as May of 2001.  

· During the SGA “In Your Face Day” a student requested that a notice be given in Web Mail that informs the user when a web mail item has been sent.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will see if there is a way of accomplishing this. 

· A student and staff in Nursing requested that additional RAM be ordered for their computers to support videos that are played on the computers in their labs.  It was mentioned that both Nursing labs are up for renewal shortly and they will be ordered with sufficient RAM as well as DVD players for this lab. 

· Another student requested MACs for checkout.  Action Item:  Since the matter of MACs in computer labs continues to come up, the Strategic Planning Committee will also look at the MAC issue for check out and/or placement in computer labs. 

· Cleve mentioned that it is time again to renew the Student Technology Fee agreement.  The students will be working on this and will bring it to the Committee for review.

· A motion to adjourn was made by Cleve Bankston and seconded by Dave Petit.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:45 p.m. 

· Next meeting - Rosalyn will notify everyone of the date and time of the next meeting. 
